## Center for Health Protection, Drinking Water Services



Tina Kotek, Governor

September 16, 2025

Jeff Fuchs, PE Principal Engineer Consor North America, Inc

Via email: Jeff.Fuchs@consoreng.com

Re: Cascade Well #9 (PR#147-2020) Rockwood PUD (PWS ID#00668) City of Gresham (PWS ID#00357)

**Final Approval** 

Dear Jeff:

On September 4, 2025, our office received confirmation that the above project was completed according to the plans submitted and conditions set forth in the December 2, 2022 conditional approval letter.

Final approval is issued at this time, and the facility is approved for use.

The water systems should reach out to me when the start up of the well begins. I will need to work through the new sample schedules for the well, which will include quarterly radionuclides as well as 2 six-month rounds of lead and copper at an increased number of sites (to be taken when the well is in use).

If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at (971) 201-9794.

Sincerely.

Carrie Gentry, PE Regional Engineer

**OHA-Drinking Water Services** 

Carrie.L.Gentry@oha.oregon.gov

cc: Andy Crocker, Rockwood PUD